


 
 

 
 
 
 
 

In the past 2 years, our Aquatic facilities have never turned down a booking request based on the 
requester's identity. Any rejections were due to double bookings or unavailability of time slots, and we 
always strive to offer alternative options to the requester. 
 
In the past 2 years, Parks and Property has declined 7 bookings. In most cases, the requested spaces 
were either unavailable, already booked, or unsuitable for the proposed activity. Additionally, some 
bookings were cancelled by the booker due to weather or other reasons. 
 
You are entitled to seek an investigation and review by the Office of the Ombudsman. Information about 
how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602.  
 
Horowhenua District Council publishes responses to Local Government Official Information and Meetings 
Act 1987 (LGOIMA) requests that we consider to be of wider public interest, or which relate to a subject 
that has been widely requested. To protect your privacy, we will not generally publish personal information 
about you, or information that identifies you. We will publish the LGOIMA response along with a summary 
of the request on our website. Requests and responses may be paraphrased.  
 
If you would like to discuss this decision or any of the information provided as part of this request, please 
contact Brent Harvey (Group Manager Community Experience and Services) on 
brenth@horowhenua.govt.nz, or LGOIMAOfficer@horowhenua.govt.nz.  
 
Ngā mihi 

 
Ashley Huria  
Executive Sponsor 
 




